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BUSCOT PARK CRICKET CLUB

President: LORD FARINGDON


Est. 1888

Buscot Park Cricket Club Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the AGM held Thursday, 12 November 2009 at Faringdon Bowls Club.

Present:
G Thompson (Chair), S Mutch (Secretary), B Deane, I Elsdon, P Farmer, J Gardiner, R Gardiner, M Heasman, A Morbey, R Morbey, J Morton, P Oglesby, J Slack, W Townsend, D Williams, A Yates, D Clarke
1. Apologies

H Millar, P Clarke, F Mitchell, P Barter, T Vinall, M Smith, J Timber, D Callow.

2. Minutes of AGM 2008

The minutes of the meeting held Thursday 20 November 2008 were read, approved and moved to be adopted by M Heasman, seconded by A Yates. They were signed as a true record by the meeting Chair, G Thompson.

3. Matters Arising

None.
4. Official Reports

a. Chairman

Club Chairman Gary Thompson delivery his annual report, copy enclosed. He added one additional point and drew attention to a proposed League rule change regarding the number of adult players required in a team. Four adult players will be the minimum required, a copy of the proposal is enclosed.
b. Treasurer

In his absence Phil Clarke submitted a written annual report, copy enclosed. In summary the bank position at the end of September 2009 after taking into account immediate debtors and creditors is £24,285; this balance includes the £10,000 donation to cover the cost of the new thatch and also includes £10,000 from Lord Faringdon towards the new pavilion (which we may have to repay should the new build not take place). Therefore, excluding these two large donations we have £4,285, which is £3,059 up on last year’s balance of £1,225 (again after taking off the £10,000 for Lord F). This is a great achievement for our small club and is hopefully a good indication of things to come!
Des Williams reported that the 150 Club had a good return this year. Renewal letters for 2010 will be out soon, please encourage participation.

Also, ground hire fees from Coleshill were handed to the committee by a Coleshill reprosentitive. These are to be paid into the club account by Ian Esldon.

The accounts for 2008-09 were moved to be adopted by D Williams and seconded by I Elsdon.

After many years of outstanding service to the club as Treasurer Phil has decided to call it a day and resign. Gary read out his resignation letter, and joined all those in attendance in thanking Phil for all his hard work and dedication over the years.
c. Membership Secretary

Steve Mutch reported that the club had 22 senior players paying subs this year. All bar one had paid, the final member paying after the meeting. For the coming year Steve proposed using an invoice system for subs.

A number of players had come to or returned to the club this season. The 1XI had used 28 players over the season (16 senior), the 2XI used 38 players (17 senior).
d. Fixture Secretary

Ian Elsdon reported that he was very pleased with the increase in Sunday fixtures this year. He will discuss getting more for next season with the Sunday Captain, Dan Callow.

e. Club Captain

Unfortunately Hamish Millar was unable to attend. On his behalf, Gary outlined the good progress of the 2XI this year and indicated Hamish’s desire that the club field two sides in the league next season. Hamish had decided to stand down as Club Captain and Gary thanked him on behalf of the Club for all his efforts and hard work he had applied to the roll.

5. Appointment of Trustees

The Term of Office of the original Trustees has now expired. I Elsdon raised the question as to whether new Trustees needed to be appointed. The Committee would look into this further as it was unclear if this was still required. Gar agreed to meet with Pen Widdrington (the original legal advisor) and go over the paperwork.
6. Election of Officers

	
	
	Proposed
	Seconded

	President
	Lord Faringdon
	A Yates
	I Elsdon

	Chairman
	G Thompson
	M Heasman
	W Townsend

	General Secretary
	S Mutch
	A Yates
	I Elsdon

	Treasurer
	R Gardiner
	D Williams
	W Townsend

	Fixture Secretary
	I Elsdon
	S Mutch
	A Morbey

	Club Captain
	A Morbey
	G Thompson
	R Gardiner

	First Team Vice Capt
	M Heasman
	G Thompson
	I Elsdon

	Second Team Capt
	P Farmer
	G Thompson
	J Gardiner

	Sunday Captain
	D Callow
	G Thompson
	A Yates

	Welfare Officer
	H Millar
	G Thompson
	A Morbey

	Selection Committee
	Captains
	G Thompson
	J Morton

	Membership Secretary
	S Mutch
	A Morbey
	P Farmer

	
	
	
	


It was noted that team captains will need CRB checks for next season; J Morton and P Oglesby are to supply forms.
Vice Presidents

None to be elected this year. It was pointed out that M Shiel should come off the Vice President list as he is now a Life Member. Other than this change the current list will remain as for 2008.

R Bremner, M Cornley, R Davis, V Day, W.Foley, C Giles, M Harris, R Heasman, P Marshall, G Martin, W Morbey, P Oglesby, M O’Neill, R O’Neill, M Simpson, D Wilson, D Yeates
Proposed en bloc by D Williams, seconded by J Morton.

Life Members

The current list will remain as for 2008
J Booth, M Cartwright, F Cox, R Deane, C Edgington, G Edgington, I Elsdon, D Honeywill, J Morbey, M Shiel, B Talbot, W Townsend, M Tuffnell, P Widdrington, D Williams and A Yates.
Proposed en bloc by A Morbey, seconded by W Townsend.

General Committee
The General committee will be comprised of the following: Four automatic positions – Chairman (G Thompson), Club Captain (A Morbey), Secretary (S Mutch), and Treasurer (R Gardiner), the remaining positions are made up from the following representatives: 2XI Captain (P Farmer), Sunday Captain (D Callow), Ground (D Williams), Juniors (P Oglesby) and three General Members (J Morton, I Elsdon and J Slack).

Proposed en bloc by G Thompson, seconded by A Morbey.

7. Pavilion Works Project
Gary Thompson outlined the current plan to add a pre-assembled and fitted modular building to the rear. Costings are being considered. A number of grant sources are being approached. Some form of planning consent will be needed. It is planned to complete this work by next season. The estimated cost is ~£35,000.
Mike Heasman indicated he would be happy to help with electrical works as necessary.

8. Cricket Sub-Committee

It was noted that the 1XI will be playing in Div.4 next year with 2XI probably in Div.7.

9. Junior Cricket Sub-Committee
Phil Oglesby requested that more people help out with the running of the Junior cricket next year. he will ask Helen to approach the parents. 
It was noted that under the amended ECB directive, bowlers of all ages are now allowed one more over in their spell than previously stated. This may not be adopted by the OCB (Captains need to be aware either way).
10. Groundwork Sub-Committee
Des Williams thanked Tuffty for work on the new shed at the ground. He reported that the pitch has been spiked and is OK at present. Two of the gang mowers are struggling at present and may need new parts, P Oglesby said he could source these if necessary.

11. Finances

It was decided to make allowance for those senior players that drive other players to and from away matches. Saturday match fees would be half for those players giving two or more other players a lift to the (away) game.

The fees are set as below. Proposed by M Heasman, seconded by W Townsend.

· Subscription senior £36 (with the option of a £3 monthly standing order)

· Subscription junior £20

· Junior family agreement - £15 first child and £10 for subsequent children

· Saturday senior match fee £10, cut to £5 if driving two or more players to an away game.
· Saturday junior match fee £5
· Sunday senior match fee £7.50
· Sunday junior match fee £4
· Tea £35

12. AoB

Andy Morbey suggested running a 6-a-side tournament one Sunday this year; the meeting agreed this would be a good idea. Coleshill are to return the Trophy.
John Morton asked Ian for a late season fixture next year.

It was suggested that more could be made of hiring out the ground more often, maybe for non cricketing use such as to film crews, parties, etc. Gary noted we would probably need Lord Faringdon’s permission for this type of activity.

Des Williams is to add two new strips at the ends of the square for use as practise strips.

John Morton asked for a fixture for Pat Murphy.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.10 pm.

Steven Mutch

General Secretary, BPCC

04 Jan 2010

Chairman's Report
Buscot Park Cricket Club 2009

2009, like so many recent years at Buscot Park, has been a challenge for a few reasons. We have continued to struggle on the field with a 1st Eleven that has not been up to the job of the Wiltshire 3rd division and it will now be a 4th Division side in 2010, due to restructure in above divisions and inability to win games of course. This is particularly distressing when you remember Buscot Park was a 1st Division side only 3 seasons ago. On a more positive note our 2nds continued to play good cricket and remain one of the top 2nd  teams in the Wiltshire League. This in its self left me with dilemma as Chairman. I sincerely want Buscot Park to send 2 cricket sides out on a Saturday afternoon but how can we do so when the 2nd team is playing the same level as the 1st team? My own view is the club needs to turn out the best 11 players available on a Saturday afternoon for the 1st team and I would urge all playing members to make themselves available for the club on a Saturday afternoon and not one of the teams.
Going forward we are looking for a new 1st  team Captain as Hamish Millar has had to step down after another stint as our 1st eleven leader. Hamish has also expressed a desire to leave the committee because his work commitments do not allow him to attend meetings any more. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Hamish for his work over the years on the committee as well as captaining the 1st team. The new 1st  team captain will be playing, as I've outlined, in the 4th division and will, I hope, contain many of the younger players that were such a success in the 2nd team this year. With some of the 2nd teams stronger performers looking to play more 1st team cricket in 2010 the current 2nd team captain and I have asked the league to arrange the 2nd team fixtures in a lower league than Division 5, probably Div. 7. Our aim is to bring in more of our promising youngsters in an environment that gives them competitive cricket, we have to remember our 2nds are the 3rd highest placed 2nd team in the entire Wilts league and this is too high for many of the young players I would like to see involved in 2010.
You will also find out from the treasurers report that Phil Clarke is stepping down after 12 years in the job. Phil has been a great asset to us supply lots of clear and in-depth accounting information. Unfortunately Phil's work commitments don't allow him to attend meetings anymore and he feels its time to move on. I would like to thank him for all his work over the 12 years and I'm sure I speak for all of the committee and club in doing so.
Last year we voted to hold talks with Faringdon CC about merging our two clubs. After initial contact
this was put on hold until Faringdon had more idea of what was happening with the development of the new ground. This has now started but we still see no reason to talk further until the ground is complete, this also gives us further time to consider this option. Whilst I am open to the idea I still have reservations about what happens to our ground, I don't want it to become the poor second ground of any club.
The pavilion extension moves on slowly with pricing being put together now by 3 potential contractors for a modular facility giving increased room at reduced cost but fitting in with the surroundings. My aim is still to finish this project before the 2010 season. Lord Faringdon has offer a further £10,000 if we get cracking so my main aim at this time is getting those costings in and finalised. In addition the thatch will be redone this winter after the club received a kind and generous offer from Des Williams to pay for it.
I'd like to finish my 2009 report by giving thanks to all those in club that help with the running of the club via our junior section and the ground. I'd also like to thank the committee members I serve with who put in lots of work for Buscot Park and finish by asking all those here to support them and get involved whenever and however you can and please volunteer and don't wait to be asked.

Gary Thompson
Chairman, Buscot Park Cricket Club
Buscot Park Cricket Club

Treasurer’s Report

For the Year ended 30 September 2009

Please accept my apologies as I am unable to attend the AGM due to work commitments.

For the second year running I have good news!

Overall profit for the year up to £13,150, the majority of this being a £10,000 donation we received in September 2009. Even if you adjust the accounts for the wonderful donation we still have a profit of £3,150 compared with a profit last year of £1,769.

We had donations of £10,521 with £10,000 of this coming from Mr Des Williams; this very kind gesture is to be used to re-thatch the existing pavilion. 

Main Items in more detail.

Note – Comparison figures from 2007/08 will be included in brackets and italics.

Thanks to Des Williams again for his hard work on the150 Club this year, the turnover is slightly down on 2007/08 but due to the reduced prize money our net margin has improved to £1,105 - up £40 on last year. (£1,065)
The annual dinner held at the Buscot Park Tea Rooms in September, was a great success by all accounts. Many thanks to John Morton, Gary Thompson and their wives for organising this event.

Club kit sales have been profitable this year with a net margin of £235 (£6)
If anyone would still like to buy a shirt, hat or sweater please speak to Andy Morbey! Many thanks to Andy here.

Subs are up for the senior membership; this includes £226 being paid late in relating to the 2008 season. 21 senior members have paid their subs for 2009 (another 1 have been promised this week). Many thanks to Steve for his assistance this year as membership secretary.

The junior section continues to make a great contribution to the club in terms of finances £1760 this year against £2374 for 2007/08, however last years figure included the very kind donation from Mike St Maur Sheil and also £360 paid in late from the 2007 season.  

Many thanks to everyone involved in the juniors, especially Mrs Helen Edgington for making my life easier by assisting with the junior finances once again.
Donations received include …

Des Williams £10,000, Gary Thompson £193 (includes £165 from the Chairman’s Match), Ground Hire £50 (Coleshill 2008), Fixture Card Adverts £200 (Energy Public Relations, Gel Marketing, Mrs Marianna Thompson, Folly Inn), Peter Harris £25, Iain Mills £25, Mr Millar £20. Total £10,521 (£220)
Costs…

Depreciation is down to £380 (£985), this is mainly against the Gang mowers and mobile nets which are now fully depreciated. The only asset still being written down is the new mower bought in 2008.

Ground Maintenance is down on last year at £511 (£683).  Main costs being the repairs to the lean-to and the field being sprayed at the end of last season, last year’s costs included the new boundary rope and markers.

Cricket Association fees are the down on last year at £190 as no WCB fee to pay this year (£220)
(OCB £20, juniors £50, Wilts League £120)

Rates are down on last year at £52 (£163)
This is due to the increased discount we receive for being a CASC status club.

Insurance is up slightly on last year at £548 (£519)
Kit costs are £331 (£212) – Wilts League Balls £135, youth kit £196

Ground rent is down slightly this year at £230 due to the reduction in the VAT rate.

Other costs are £115 (£250), these are Faringdon Chamber of Commerce £30, Wilts League Fines £10 and Website costs £75.  

In summary, the bank position at the end of September 2009 after taking into account immediate debtors and creditors is £24,285; this balance includes the £10,000 donation to cover the cost of the new thatch and also includes £10,000 from Lord Faringdon towards the new pavilion which we would have to repay should the new build not take place. Therefore if we remove these figures from the balance we have £4,285, which is still £3,059 up on last year’s balance of £1,225 (again after taking off the £10,000 for Lord F). 

This is a great achievement for our small club and is hopefully a good indication of things to come! 

Phil Clarke

November 2009

Phil’s Resignation Letter:

Over the last year or so my work, family and social commitments have prevented me from participating as actively as I should have been in the club and committee. So after much thought and for the benefit of the club, earlier this year I announced to Gary, Steve and the committee that after 12 enjoyable years as treasurer is was time for me to step down and allow someone else to help steer the finances through the next few years!

I would like to thank all past and present committee and club members and players that I have had the pleasure of working with, for their help and support on and off the pitch.

I will continue to be a club member and hopefully will carry on playing the occasional game for many years to come and I will offer my assistance to the club whenever I can. 

May I close in wishing the current and future committees the best of luck with our long term project of the new pavilion and I am confident that with the committee members we currently have, our dreams of a new pavilion will soon become a reality.

Kind regards

Phil 

Phil Clarke

November 2009

Gen. Secretary: Steven Mutch
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